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Town Of Medway 
Board of Health 

 

                   June 15, 2015 

               Medway Board of Health 

                26 High Street    

                 Conference Room 

        Medway, MA 02053 
 

PRESENT:   Mike Heavey and Jordan Warnick 

ALSO PRESENT: Stephanie Bacon-Health Agent 

   Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary 

__________________________________________________________________

  

The Chairman opened the meeting at 6:30 pm.  

 

Meeting Minutes Acceptance: 
June 1, 2015: 

On a motion made by Jordan Warnick and seconded by Mike Heavey, the 

Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from June 1, 2015. 

 

Permits to Sign: 
Septic System Repair:  
The Chairman signed the necessary paperwork for a septic repair system for 

Phillip Giangavine, 24 Green Valley Rd. 

 

2015 Disposal Works Installers: 

The Board of Health is in receipt of a 2015 disposal workers installers permit for 

30 Cedar Hill Dr. Acushnet, MA.  The Board of Health signed off on the 

application. 

 

Well Pump Application: 

The Board of Health is in receipt of a well application for Steve Venincasa dated 

July 29, 2014 for 17 Millstone Drive.  The Board of Health signed off on the 

application. 
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Other Business: 
Email Tracy Stewart; 

The Board is in receipt of an email from resident Tracy Stewart regarding crumb 

rubber.  The attachments did not open.  The Board of Health wants an email to be 

sent to resident Stewart informing her that any information sent to the Board of 

Health needs to be sent as a pdf and have relevance to the crumb rubber infill 

topic.  The document she sent was not able to be opened. 

 

Letter to Senator Warren: 

The Board of Health has not received any response from Senator Warren’s office 

regarding the releasing of studies relating to the crumb rubber infill.  The Health 

Agent has sent three inquiries regarding a response. 

 

Summary of Suspected Overdose Deaths – June 9, 2015: 

The Board of Health is in receipt of a document entitled “Summary of Suspected 

Overdose Death – June 9, 2015”.  This is from the Norfolk County Prescription 

Drug Taskforce. This includes information regarding the deaths occurring in 

Norfolk between 2/14/15 and 5/20/15.  Out of the 27 communities, 17 has one or 

more overdose deaths.  There were 43 noted deaths.   

 

Fairfax County Information: 

Member Warnick provided the members with information on synthetic turf fields 

from Fairfax County Virginia.  The information in the fact sheet was prepared in 

consultation with Fairfax County Health Department along with other entities. 

This document contains a question and answer format relating to questions about 

synthetic turf fields.  It also provided links which provide additional information 

and details on health assessment of synthetic turf fields.  

 

Adjourn: 
On a motion made by Jordan Warnick and seconded by Michael Heavey, the 

Board of Health voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm.  

 

Future Meetings: 
The next meeting scheduled is Monday July 13, 2015 and July 27, 2015 at 6:30 pm at the 

Medway Library. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Amy Sutherland 

Meeting Recorder 

Approved July 13, 2015 

 

 


